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Meeting Minutes
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November 30, 2006


Meeting was brought to order by the Chair, Tom McCarthy, at 9:20am. Members present included Brian Cunningham, Lynne Howard, Representative Pam Maier, Lt. Col. Christopher Prosser, Senator David Sokola, and General Episcopo. Also in attendance were Keith Warren, Kate Finnerty, and Rich Puffer. Members not in attendance include Jeff Dayton, Brian Bushweller, John Casey, Jeffrey Bross, and Representative Robert Gilligan. 


Tom McCarthy welcomed everyone in the room and asked all those in attendance to please introduce themselves. He then turned to Mr. Nadab Bynum of the HUD Philadelphia office. 


Mr. Bynum explained to the DRA members that he was able to confirm yesterday that any money generated from a potential sale of the property in question would go directly to the DoD. 


Lynne Howard raised the question about how the property is zoned.


Karl Kalbacher responded that the property is currently zoned “ST”, a residential zoning district. He then passed out to those in the room a handout with the allowable uses for the property. He noted that under its current zoning, a bus depot, as proposed by the Red Clay School District, would not be allowed. 


Tom McCarthy questioned what would have to happen in order for the Red Clay School District to use the property as they had proposed.


Karl Kalbacher responded that the New Castle County Council would have to rezone the property.


Pam Maier questioned how we would inform the groups as to the status of their submitted NOI’s. 



Tom McCarthy responded that he and Kate Finnerty would take care of notifying the groups. 


Tom McCarthy reminded members of the letter he circulated yesterday from Gen. Talbert and noted that the General has requested no further action be taken on his submitted proposal and letter. 


Tom McCarthy then reread his opening remarks from the previous day’s meeting.


(Hard Copy submitted)


Tom McCarthy then turned to the first presenter of the morning, Mr. Dale Dixon, Correctional Fleet Manager with the Department of Correction.


(Hard Copy presentation)


Upon completion of the presentation, Lynne Howard asked for what state agency are Mr. Dixon’s employees preparing Fleet vehicles.


Dale Dixon replied that Prison Industries prepares and maintains Fleet vehicles for all the state agencies. 


Pam Maier asked how many vehicles they maintain.


Dale Dixon replied that they maintain approximately one third of the 1800 – 2000 vehicles in the State’s fleet. He noted that they daily process about 6 -7 vehicles, but that their target is to increase that number by doubling the amount they process daily.


Tom McCarthy noted that he is familiar with Prison Industries and especially their work with furniture. He asked with what other areas Prison Industries works.


Dale Dixon replied they could do more with more space such as the Army Reserve Center such as diagnostic work, repairs, and overhauling. 


Karl Kalbacher asked what the cost would be to retrofit the facility. 


Dale Dixon replied the facility is fine for them in its current state.


Brian Cunningham asked if they would need administrative space.


Dale Dixon replied no.


Pam Maier expressed concern with offenders going off site.


Dale Dixon replied that has never been a concern because in his time he has never had an offender leave or walk away. He noted those in Prison Industries that would be working at this site are only those serving short term sentences for misdemeanors. 


Lynne Howard asked if his division was simply housed at the Ferris Facility, or actually part of that facility.


Dale Dixon noted that Lynne Howard was correct, his division is simply located at Ferris and is not part of that organization.


Senator Sokola expressed the likelihood of community concern with this type of use and questioned the use of electronic surveillance. 


Dale Dixon noted he would be open to exploring that option.


Tom McCarthy asked Mr. Dixon to prepare a fact sheet for the group on his presentation.


Gen. Episcopo asked Mr. Dixon to consider the security for the citizens surrounding the facility. 


Tom McCarthy moved to the next presentation by the Marshallton United Methodist Church and introduced the Rev. Dr. Patricia Bryant Harris.


Rev. Dr. Patricia Bryant Harris also introduced those with her who included Betty Tull and Sharon Brackin.


(Hard Copy Presentation)

General Episcopo asked if the school would want total occupancy of the facility.

Rev. Dr. Harris responded they are open to negotiate that point.

Lynne Howard asked about the current enrollment numbers for the school.

Rev. Dr. Harris indicated 60.

Lynne Howard asked what their goal for enrollment is.

Rev. Dr. Harris indicated 200.

General Episcopo inquired if the group has access to funding for the proper renovations to the site. 

Rev. Dr. Harris indicated they have already begun searching for the money.

General Episcopo asked if the school would be limited to solely those of this particular religion.

Rev. Dr. Harris responded that children of all faiths would be welcome. 

Pam Maier noted that the State cannot charter schools that are religion oriented. She then asked if the facility is handicapped accessible.

Lt. Col. Prosser indicated the law would force ADA compliance. He then asked how many new jobs would be expected with this school.

Rev. Dr. Harris indicated 50 – 75 new jobs could be expected.

Lt. Col. Prosser asked if they would be willing to share the facility.

Rev. Dr. Harris said they would be willing to share the facility and that their only concern is for the safety and security of the children.

Tom McCarthy noted the need for the report by the site consultant with projected costs and improvements.

General Episcopo thanked the group, noting it was a great presentation.

Tom McCarthy turned to Nadab Bynum of HUD.

Nadab Bynum noted that he had to leave at this point, but wanted to compliment the group on the method of this process and appreciates the manner and exchange of ideas. He further noted that he looks forward to seeing the final application and to please let him know if there is anything he can do to provide any further assistance. 

Tom McCarthy moved to the next presentation by the Park Group. 

Dave Park of the Park Group introduced himself and his partner, Mike Ramone,

and began their presentation.

(Hard Copy Presentation)

Upon completion of this presentation, Dave Park noted for the DRA that his group does not need the entire site and would be open to a multiple use site. He further noted that his group would only require approximately 5 acres and they would expect to pay full market value to obtain the property.

Dave Park then asked what the next steps should be for his group so that they know how to proceed.

Tom McCarthy described the services of the consultant and that the report should be completed near the end of March 2007.

General Episcopo asked if they would require the use of all the buildings.

Dave Park replied that in essence yes, they would need all the buildings due to the size of the proposed aquatic center, but that the current garage would need to be demolished.

Mike Ramone noted that they would be able to determine more precisely their needs and plans for the site once the architectural design is complete. He further explained how an aquatics environment is much needed in this area and that the proposed fitness center was added to the plan as the profit driver.

Lynne Howard noted the lack of market research or viability study for this type of proposed facility in their presentation.

Mike Ramone indicated they do have such research that indicates the need in New Castle County, specifically in the areas of Middletown, Prices Corner, and Route 202.

Kate Finnerty reviewed the timeline benchmarks for the Park Group and specifically noted that any proceeds from the sale of the property, which would be fair market value, would go to the DoD.

Mike Ramone asked if leasing the property was an option.

Kate Finnerty indicated leasing the property was not an option, only total acquisition.

Karl Kalbacher raised the issue of viability for the Park Group and indicated they must consider the viability of the site and several other issues including but not limited to inadequate parking capacity, transportation capacity, and the need for a traffic impact study to be assessed due to the increased traffic that would result. 

Mike Ramone indicated that they would be looking to the DRA for guidance as to the next steps forward and what they need to do in order to make their proposal work.

Karl Kalbacher indicated the Park Group should contact New Castle County to begin a conversation with them and understand what they need to do to make this proposal workable. 

Tom McCarthy noted the time and the need to conclude the proposal by the Park Group.

Dave Sokola asked if this proposal would fall into the high or low density category.

Karl Kalbacher directed them to speak with Dave Culver.

Tom McCarthy welcomed the final presentation by Bruce Fisher and Kathy Fisher of Fisher Transitional Services. 

Bruce Fisher introduced himself and his wife and explained that their proposal is for a youth transitional program.

(Hard Copy Presentation)

Pam Maier, following the presentation, asked if they were a 501(C) 3.

Bruce Fisher indicated they will be soon. 

Lynne Howard asked how much of the site they would require.

Bruce Fisher replied that they could use every square inch of the current facility.

Tom McCarthy asked what their previous status was.

Bruce Fisher indicated he is under the Juvenile Probation Office and they get support through the Department of Services for Children, Youth and Families, which are all donated.

Tom McCarthy asked if they had toured the building.

Bruce Fisher replied they had not toured the facility or building yet.

Kathy Fisher indicated they had only seen the list of what is at the site. She further noted that they can set up all different types of programs at this facility.

Bruce Fisher indicated they would be looking to form community partnerships. He noted how groups such as Del Tech have given them a scholarship to award in the past.

Karl Kalbacher noted they would need to create and submit some type of business plan.

Pam Maier asked if they would keep their state jobs and run Fisher Transitional Services.

Kathy Fisher indicated their goal is to get this program and facility up and running and then resign their current state jobs. She further explained how they can not obtain state contracts from agencies with which they are employed.

Tom McCarthy asked if they had checked the DEDO website and urged them to do so and get all the information they need in order to moved forward. He also asked they get any additional information to Kate Finnerty by the end of December.

Lt. Col. Prosser asked how many jobs they anticipated would be created.

Kathy Fisher indicated the potential for quite a few.

Bruce Fisher also noted that they would be relying on the use of interns as well. 

Tom McCarthy thanked the Fishers for their presentation and asked the group for any new business.

Tom McCarthy explained the next steps for the DRA. He began with explaining that the consultant will look at the building and the grounds and will give an overall assessment of the property as a whole. He asked that if anyone had a requirement they would like to be included in the RFP to please see Kate Finnerty. He noted the RFP should be issued in January.

General Episcopo asked for a review of the purpose of the criteria checklist. 

Kate Finnerty responded that the group must show in their Redevelopment Plan how it came to a decision or conclusion.

Tom McCarthy adjourned the meeting at 11:55am.

Meeting Minutes prepared by Keith Warren.

